          OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION, INC.

APRIL 6, 2019- CARDINAL CENTER – MARENGO

President Robert Caplinger called the meeting to order at 11:25 a.m.  Secretary Noreen Snively called the roll and the following Officers and Directors were present:

O.S.T.A. Vice President and SW Zone Director Tim Hunsaker, Treasurer Courtney Haning, Past President and NE Zone Director Doug Gormley, NE Zone Director Ron Arter, NW Zone Directors John Mueller and Tony Gioffre, SE Zone Directors Steve Corwin and Ed Detty, Youth Director Dave Schock, Foundation Chairman Dennis Filo, A.T.A. Delegate and SW Zone Director Michael Blair, and 1st Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer.   2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Clyde Findley and Museum Director Betty Peterson were absent.

Everyone reviewed the minutes from the February meeting.  Doug Gormley moved to accept the minutes as written.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.                                                                                                         
Treasurer Courtney Haning presented his financial report indicating a balance of 
$137,494.82 at the end of March.  The board reviewed the interim activity from September 1st through March 31st.  Ed Detty moved to accept the treasurer’s report as presented.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.

A.T.A. Delegate Michael Blair reported that Illinois will be raising the minimum wage from $9.00 to $11.50 over 4 years.  The A.T.A. has determined the target price will be $41.00. This year, one dollar of the target fee is for the Hall of Fame relief fund.  In the future, the increased target price is to cover the new minimum wage.  The A.T.A. is working on language for the banning of marijuana use during shooting and Michael Blair has suggested that Ohio consider doing the same.  The A.T.A. will be considering grant applications for gun clubs in Ohio, South Dakota, Minnesota, Michigan and Indiana.  The A.T.A. is promoting AIM memberships.   The Central Zone shoot is being hosted at North Lawrence July 26, 27 and 28th.  The A.T.A. wants to move the date back one week in 2020 to allow for an AIM shoot.  The Grand American is scheduled for August 5th – 15th.  They are still working on road repair in hopes of having it completed by the Grand American this year.  The A.T.A. is now allowing some 3-day shoots at the facility- previously denied at Vandalia as it was considered to be an unfair advantage.  Secretary Snively provided the White Flyer All-Ohio Team certificates to be signed by President Caplinger and Delegate Blair. 
Secretary Snively provided the directors with the necessary materials for their upcoming Zone Shoot - letters for the Zone Team members and alternates to be handed out with a hat, forms & worksheets for listing the teams, voting ballots, classification forms, raffle tickets, Director’s Cup forms and All-Ohio Team applications.   Noreen also provided the members with extra Zone Shoot programs. Ron Arter provided the trophies for the handicap event.  The board recessed for lunch at noon.
At 12:42, the meeting resumed. Youth Director Dave Schock, asked President Caplinger to speak at the SCTP team introductions on Monday, SCTP Day.  Traps 6 –12 will be used for the competition.  The O.S.T.A. will again provide an ice cream bar around 3:00 p.m.

Rio Ammunition will not be returning as a sponsor this year.  Sixty flats of 12-gauge shells are needed for the tournament.  Director Tony Gioffre will attempt to get a sponsor.  The Fiocchi sponsorship will include 20 range bags, 24 hats and 10 flats of shells- all part of their trophy package for the Friday Class Doubles.  Fourteen of the range bags will be embroidered.  The Kubota RTV has been purchased and is being stored at Evolution AG.  Steve Corwin will have the invoice for the aluminum trailer on Monday and give the bill to Courtney.  The E-Z-GO golf cart for the raffle has been purchased and is being stored at the Eagle store in Lancaster. 
The State Shoot program has been completed and will go to print once the publisher receives the approved paper draft.  Just prior to completing the program revisions, Luke Spengler informed Noreen that Cardinal would be increasing the target fee $1.00.  Pacific Sporting Arms East was added as a new sponsor.  Noreen shared the new magazine ad that was placed in Trap & Field magazine.
Noreen asked the board to verify that the Champion of Champions competition would continue and to also consider any changes at this time.  Gun clubs can schedule qualifier events as soon as the new target year.  Therefore, confirmation that the program will continue and any possible changes, needs to be determined at this meeting.  It was the consensus of the board that the program should continue.  The cash prize will remain the same.  Due to the cost of the Shamrock bags, they will no longer have the tooling.
Noreen has been updating the website as needed.  John Mueller has ordered the golf carts required for the State Tournament.  Noreen has signs for the carts, and they will be at the Golf Cart company.

NW Zone Director Tony Gioffre, asked the board to consider restructuring the 4 zones into 5 zones, creating a Central Zone.  He proposed that 15 counties be moved into the new zone.  Tony asked the board to review the expense of the zone shoots and the attendance history.  Tony is interested in changing the existing format into a 3-day shoot at Cardinal Shooting Center.  President Caplinger advised Mr. Gioffre that the Zone Shoot was never intended to make money.  Past President Doug Gormley stated that the addition of another zone would require two more Zone Directors.  Tony asked the board to take his proposal into consideration for 2021.
At 2:22 p.m., John Mueller moved that the Association meeting be adjourned.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  

Respectfully submitted,

Noreen Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary

